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November, 2012
Dear Family & Friends:

Thank you for your continued support. This year we are changing the format of our Annual Newsletter, because we are moving to an electronic format. Recently we revamped our website and from now on it will contain the latest developments concerning our projects. Also, we hired someone in Pakistan to make a video-documentary of all our projects, post it on U Tube, and link it to our website. By the end of this year you would be able to visit our website to get a real-life feel about our projects and send your comments. However, we will continue producing and distributing the one-page leaflet and the annual financial statement.
We have been running this Foundation for almost 15 years. We would like to give you a historical picture of our activities in terms of total incomes and expenditures:

Donations: total amount received since 1997 ---------------------------------------------------$1,373,355
Expenditures:

Education:










       










         %
a) Built 13 permanent primary schools (14th is under construction):
      about 4000 students enrolled--------------------------------------------------------------    66.4  
b) Sponsoring 15 one-room one-teacher non-formal schools:

       about 400 students enrolled----------------------------------------------------------------   13.1                                 
c) Offering 170 scholarships for primary and high school students---------------------      3.9
Health:               
a) Established 1 permanent out-patient clinic-----------------------------------------------     2.4
b) Supported medical aid and child health care during the 2005 earthquake
       and 2010 floods------------------------------------------------------------------------------    6.0
Skills Training:
        Established 2 vocational training schools for young girls and women----------------   2.4
Bursary at UBC: Endowment fund (offering about 2 bursaries a year) --------------------   1.2
Administration: Postage, printing, internet, public engagements, networking, etc., 
         (we have no salaried employees) ---------------------------------------------------------    4.6
· You will see from these expenditures that most of our resources go towards building permanent primary schools. These schools are constructed on land donated by the community. Our effort is always to build schools in rural areas, in big city slums, or in poor areas on the margins of big cities. We try to build one school every year, costing us between 60 and 70 thousand dollars. Once the school is built we have no obligation to support it. It runs on student fees and local donations. However, we maintain contact with the organization managing the school.
· Our second big expenditure is the annual funding of 15 one-room one-teacher schools situated in rural areas of Pakistan. Running each one-room school costs us $1,200 per year. This includes the teacher’s salary of about $50 per month and the rest goes towards books and notebooks for the students. This is the most economical way of providing primary school education to young children in Pakistan. However, this needs assurance of annual funding.

· Offering scholarships is our other annual activity. We have been offering 150 half-fee scholarships in ten primary schools at $2 per month per child; this is really a financial support for poor families to keep children in the school. Last year we started giving 20 half fee scholarships of $5 per month per student to girls only, in one high school. Beginning next spring we are starting 8 special science scholarships in four schools for girls in Grades 9 and 10 who stood first in their classes. These scholarships will be named after Professor Abdus Salam, Pakistan’s only Nobel Laureate. These science scholarships will be worth $15 a month per student.
Thank you all for your continued support and prayers. Let us know if you have any questions.
Dr. Muhammad Iqbal




Dr. Diane Fast

President





Vice-President
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Amount of Donation: $_____________(Make cheques payable to The Maria-Helena Foundation) Please indicate: For projects in Pakistan________, or for bursary at UBC_______, or for both_______
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